MBARC AGM Report

The group formed in 2001 to progress the Mission Beach Aquatic And Recreation Club known as MBARC held their AGM last week . It was attended by Andrew Cripps MP , Joe Galeano the mayor of Cardwell Shire Council , Councillor Ken Fox , representatives of various community groups and the general public.
 

Paul Roxby was again voted in as President and presented his report.
 

With the recent announcement of the Council mergers between Cardwell and Johnstone Shire to form the Cassowary Coast Regional Council in March 08 , the project appears to be stalled at least until then, when further discussions can commence.
 

With JSC infrastructure of water , sewerage and bridges in need of repair or replacement over the next few years and not many dollars in the kitty , it appears the project may be further away than the committee hoped for. Cardwell Shire Council ratepayers , who had previously been told by their mayor that the Aquatic project was the next on the list , are eagerly awaiting further news on the amalgamation to form the CCRC , and in particular how the State Gov. intend to make up for the shortfall of JSC funds when they amalgamate in March 08 , and not have CSC residents placed in a worse financial position that existed previous to the amalgamation . This aspect was discussed and it is big issue for the further progression of the project.
 

The committee and the community have worked hard to raise funds and supply the studies required to take the project to funding requirements, and await further news on the financial aspects of the new Cassowary Coast Regional Council.
 

With the recent announcement of rate increases for some Bingil Bay and Mission Beach residents of up to 40 % in the JSC area, the public are wondering how and when this important and planned piece of Mission Beach infrastructure will eventuate , unless the State Government contribute adequate financial $$$  to the new CCRC.
 

It was also felt that as Mission Beach is the fastest growing region of the North ( of 16 towns in the north outside of Cairns ,with a population of over 1,000 people) , at 4.6%, that infrastructure such as the Aquatic Centre must be planned and completed in the area .
 

If further information is required, please contact Paul Roxby on 40886110 ,mobile 0419650209 or email rocka77@bigpond.com
 

Regards, Paul Roxby
